
I was fortunate to be the last cohort of students who received their entire K-12 

grade education at Ste. Marie School.  

My memories of time there were wonderful. My high school years were mainly 

taught by non-denominational educators, but my memories of the elementary years 

are still strong.  

 

As a mother of three children and experiencing their school life as they grow, I 

think back to Ste. Marie often. The Sisters needed to  acquire so many roles, not 

only as a teacher in the traditional sense, but also as a mother, counsellor, director, 

and spiritual mentor. They all had their special places in my heart. My ‘class made’ 

mother day cards were truly works of art and are just one of my special memories 

of my time there as a student. I truly feel blessed having the opportunity of being a 

student of the Ursuline Sisters of Bruxelles, Manitoba. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

Luella Jonk, Winnipeg, Manitoba 
 


